King of Kings, P.C.A—Officer Election Process

Nomination
Every year from from Feb 1 to March 15 members  submit nominations for men to be elders or deacons.  


Initial Elavuation
During April the session performs a preliminary evaluation of men who have received several independent nominations.  Do these men have the giftedness and godliness required in Scripture?  How are they presently serving in the church?   Do  they understand the vision of our church, responsiblities of office, etc.?  If the session believes a man is ready he becoms a Candidate for the office of elder or deacon and  his candidacy is announced to the church.   



Candidacy 
From May through November elder and deacon candidates undergo training and testing.  Training includes participating in meetings with the present officers, beginning to do the work of the respective office under the oversight of another elder/deacon, and growing in the abilitiy to minister to and lead the body.  Testing includes interviews with  the candidate and his wife and written tests on Scripture, theology, and The Book of Church Order.  



Election
If a candidate has satisfactorily completed the testing and training the session recommends him to the church for election to the office of elder or deacon during the annual congregational meeting in December.  Candidates which are elected by the church begin their three year term of service that Janurary.  
At the conclusion of a term, an elder or deacon may serve an unlimited number of consecutive terms if he is re-examined by the session and re-elected by the congregation.  













